


Mr. John R. Berry, P.G.
Senior Hydrogeologist

Project Manager

PDC Technical Services, Inc.
P.O. Box 9071, Peoria, Illinois
61612-9071

Re: Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request No. 05-RIN-00149-08
Dear Mr. Berry,

This is the response from the United States Environmental Protection Agency (U.S.
EPA} regarding your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act. The
response is from U.S. EPA Region 5, Land and Chemicals Division, Chemical
Management Branch, Toxics Program Section and contains all records that are responsive
to your request. The request, originally dated Oct. 31, 2007, for a copy of “all leachate
data submitted to USEPA Region 5 from 2001 to present pertaining to the Wayne
Disposal Inc. Site, MID 048-090-633” was modified. On December 4, 2007 during our
phone conference, we discussed the form and substance of material that addressed your
needs. In response to your preference to electronic copies, such material does not exist.
That being the case, we agreed to limit the request to just paper documents from the last
three years, 2007, 2006 and 2005. Enclosed is that material together with annual
summary records for the years 2003 and 2005 for leachate and leak detectors as we
discussed along with an index.

Under the FOIA, you have the right to appeal our determination to the U.S. EPA Office
of Environmental Information, Records, Privacy, and FOIA Branch (2822T), 1200
Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Washington, DC 20460. The appeal must be made in
writing, and it must be received at that address no later than 30 calendar days from the
date of this letter. The Agency will not consider appeals received after the 30-day limit.
The appeal may include as much or as little related information as you wish, as long as it
clearly identifies the determination being appealed (including the assigned FOIA request
Number, 05-RIN-000149-08). For quickest possible handling, the appeal letter and its
envelope should be marked “Freedom of Information Act Appeal.”

Two copies of a Bill for Collection in the amount of $186.30, which covers the expense
incurred in responding to this request, and a Fee Schedule and Payment Procedures sheet
are also enclosed. Note that payment is due within 30 days of billing.

If you have any questions or are in need of further assistance, please call



Steve Johnson, of my staff, at (312) 886-1330.
Sincerely,

Anton Martig, Chief

Toxics Program Section

Attachment
Enclosures



Attachment;

Wayne Disposal Inc. Index of enclosed quarterly data and analytical sheets, 2005 to
2007, in part, Annual Summary Tables of Leachate and Leak Detector records,
2003 to 2007, in part.

Site ID MID 0480 090 633, Master Cell VI subcells a, b, ¢, d, e as reported to U.S.
EPA Region 5.
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